
 

Permanent Perry Valley Grange Historical 
Marker Dedicated at Fairgrounds  

  

Perry Valley Grange #1804 was organized in July, 1919, with 86 charter members, primarily rural 

residents from Greenwood and Liverpool Townships.   As part of its 100th anniversary observance 

during 2019, the Grange purchased this permanent historical marker, installed beside the stage at the 

Perry County Fairgrounds and dedicated at a brief ceremony held during the fair.   This site was 

selected because of the Grange’s long-time involvement in the fair, which included providing the initial 

funding in 1980 to build the fair stage and more recently a $10,000 grant for water and sewage 

installation.   Arrangements for the marker were done in cooperation with the Fair Board and the Perry 

County Bicentennial Commission which is promoting the installation of such markers throughout the 

area as Perry County moves toward its 200th anniversary in 2020.   Participating in the dedication were 

(left to right): Perry Valley Grange members Doug Bonsall, Cathy Morrison, Carl Landis, Linda Byers 

and Renee Hetrick; Bicentennial Commission representative Frank Campbell and State Grange 

President Wayne Campbell.   A close-up of the marker is shown on the next page. 



 

 


